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WARREN COUNTY (PEQUEST RIVER) 
 MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY  
  
 MINUTES 

  August 21, 2018  
Chairman Chamberlain called the regular meeting of the Warren County (Pequest River) 
Municipal Utilities Authority to order at 7:30 p.m.  The meeting was held at the Authority’s 
Administration building located at 199 Foul Rift Road, Belvidere, New Jersey. 
 
Roll Call: 
 
Chad Chamberlain, Chairman    Sidney Deutsch Absent 
Morris Scott, Jr., Vice Chairman 
Laurel Napolitani, Secretary        
Robert Piazza, Treasurer  
Drew Kiszonak 
Donald Niece  
Robert Nyland 
Everdina O’Connor 
 
Also, in attendance were: Steve Donati, P.E., Authority Engineer; Brian Tipton, Esq., Authority 
Legal Counsel; Kim Francisco, Authority Fiscal Officer; and Patricia Kaspereen, Administrative 
Assistant.  
 
Chairman Chamberlain led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance and then read the Introductory 
Statement.       
 
MINUTES 
 
Ms. Napolitani moved, and Mr. Kiszonak seconded to approve the minutes of the July 17, 2018 
regular meeting, as presented.  The motion passed.  Roll call was as follows: 
 
Mr. Deutsch  Absent   Ms. O’Connor   Abstain 
Mr. Kiszonak  Yes   Mr. Piazza   Yes 
Ms. Napolitani Yes   Mr. Scott   Abstain 
Mr. Niece  Abstain  Chairman Chamberlain Yes 
Mr. Nyland  Yes 
 
Mr. Piazza moved, and Mr. Nyland seconded to approve the minutes of the July 17, 2018 
executive session, as presented.  The motion passed.  Roll call was as follows: 
 
Mr. Deutsch  Absent   Ms. O’Connor   Abstain 
Mr. Kiszonak  Yes   Mr. Piazza   Yes 
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Ms. Napolitani Yes   Mr. Scott   Abstain 
Mr. Niece  Abstain  Chairman Chamberlain Yes  
Mr. Nyland  Yes 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Ms. Napolitani recapped the correspondence listed below:  

 
1) A letter dated July 16, 2018, from Daniel Johnson, Director of Project Management, 

Intercounty Paving Associates, LLC, to Steve Donati, CP Engineers, regarding 
construction activity commencing on August 1, 2018. 
 

2) A letter dated July 18, 2018, from Patricia Kaspereen, Administrative Assistant, to 
Spectraserve congratulating them on being awarded the Transportation of Liquid Sludge 
Contract #18-01. 
 

3) A letter dated August 3, 2018, from Anthony Pilawski, Section Chief, Bureau of  
Pretreatment & Residuals, Water Pollution Management Element, Division of Water 
Quality, NJDEP to Permittees, enclosing a Final permit action related to the Belvidere 
Area WWTF and Oxford Area WWTF. 
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
At approximately 7:34 pm, Mr. Piazza moved, and Mr. Scott seconded to adopt Resolution #18-
31, to enter an executive session to discuss personnel and litigation matters.  All in favor, motion 
carried.   
      
At 7:38 p.m., Mr. Scott moved, and Ms. O’Connor seconded to return to open session.  All in 
favor, motion carried.  
 
CFO’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Francisco stated that last week the 2019 budget forms and instructions were received from 
the State.  Within the next month, he and Mr. Olshefski will be meeting with Mr. Wauhop and 
the Finance Committee to discuss the 2019 Budget.  It will then be discussed at our September 
regular meeting, for approval at out October regular meeting.  Our annual Rate Hearing is in 
December.     
 
Regarding the monthly financial report, the Authority’s cash position is now down by $210,000 
for the year; this is not unexpected   In July, our final debt payment for the year was made.  The 
payment was a little over $700,000.  Expenses are on target.   
 
White Township was late in paying their third quarter billing.  Mr. Olshefski is going to give 
them a friendly reminder of the due date and that the Authority could charge them interest.  
White was also late last February. A few commissioners felt this was unfair to other ratepayers.    
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GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Tipton had nothing to report. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Donati’s report was included in the agenda packets.     
 
CP Engineers submitted the Right-to-Know surveys to the State before the deadline. 
 
CP Engineers is doing some piping schematics for the operators at the Oxford WWTP.   
 
Correspondence:  CPE had already responded about the Route 57 project that the Authority has 
no assets in that area.  The NJPDES Permit is for sludge and is a master general permit.   
 
Interceptor Inspections:  Mr. Donati did not feel he got really good numbers, so he recommended 
revisiting the matter now that the busy season is ending.  He stressed the importance of having 
these inspections done within the next year.     
 
AUTHORITY CONSULTANT    
 
Mr. Wauhop’s report was distributed prior to the meeting.    
 
Chairman Chamberlain asked Ms. Kaspereen if she had anything to report about the Reverse 
Online Auction for Electrical Supply.  She explained that our current contract expires at the end 
of October.  She asked Mr. Tipton if it was still allowable to do a Reverse Online Auction for 
Electrical Supply.  Ms. Kaspereen explained that the company who conducts the auction, 
EMEX, would get paid by the supplier.  She recommended the auction take place the day of our 
September meeting and should the Board not be in favor of the rate, they are not obligated to do 
anything.  Mr. Tipton said that this type of auction was still allowed.  She will prepare a 
resolution for the next meeting and was just seeking permission to conduct the auction.  The 
Board agreed to have EMEX conduct the auction.    
 
FINANCE (Treasurer) 
 
Mr. Piazza moved that Resolution #18-32 (Certificate No. 385: $49,588.29) be approved to pay 
all bills from the Operating Fund, as presented.  Ms. O’Connor seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously on a roll call vote.    
 
Mr. Piazza moved that Resolution #18-33 (Certificate No. 393: $1,582.24) be approved to pay 
all bills from the Capital Improvements Fund as presented.  Mr. Scott seconded.  The motion 
passed unanimously on roll call vote.    
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
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There was no unfinished business to report. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
There was no new business to report.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
There was no public comment. 
 
As there was no more business to come before the Authority, Mr. Scott moved, and Mr. 
Kiszonak seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  All in favor, motion carried.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 
 
 
__________________                                                      
Patricia Kaspereen 
Administrative Assistant  
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